Congregation Emanu-El of the City of New York Fifth Avenue at 65 th Street New York, N. Y. 10021

Study of the Senior Rabbi DR. RONALD B. SOBEL

June 19, 1985

Dr. Ajata N. Sharma, President Embrace Foundation 16 W. 22nd Street New York, N.Y. 10010

Dear Dr. Sharma:

I thank you for your lovely, thoughtful and gracious letter of June 14.

It is satisfying to know that you were so pleased with my presence on Great Visions. It was a most interesting experience and I did enjoy being with you.

I thank you for your gracious invitation to become a Special Honorary Member of the Embrace Advisory Lecture Board. You do appreciate the enormous demands upon my time and if, in fact, there are no expectations, then I shall be delighted to lend my name to your great and worthy cause.

Perhaps some day in the not too distant future, I can be of assistance, but I know that now my time is so limited because my obligations are so great.

If you wish to accept my acceptance, then please feel free to list me among your Honorary Members. You may identify me either as Dr. Ronald B. Sobel or Rabbi Ronald B. Sobel, which ever you prefer.

Again, it was a joy to meet you and I thank you for your graciousness.

Respectfully,

Ronald B. Sobel